LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Ludham Fun Run
The Parish Council would like to thank Penny Shorten for organising the Ludham Fun Run in recent years.  Penny has now stepped down from the role due to other commitments.  The Parish Council hope that the Fun Run can continue, and that someone will come forward to organise this year’s Fun Run
Opportunist Criminals

The Parish Council are aware that there has been some opportunist crime in the wider area.  The following information comes from the Police:

Police are reminding people to consider their home security as well as vehicle security.  Crime prevention advice offered by Norfolk Constabulary includes:

· Keep your front and back doors locked or in view when you are at home

· Shut windows to rooms that are not being occupied - do not be tempted to open all windows in warm weather

· Consider fitting a door chain and spy hole - a chain allows you to speak to the caller without opening the door fully and the spy hole allows you to see who is at the door

· Fit five lever mortice deadlocks to all external doors

· Never leave a spare key in a convenient hiding place such as under the doormat - burglars know all the usual hiding places

· Never leave your house or car keys in or near a door or window

· Consider fitting a burglar alarm, but make sure it is installed by a company who is registered with SSAIB or NSI and is fitted to BS EN50131.

· Make sure you have up-to-date home and contents insurance.

· Attention should be paid to the security of sheds and garages and to the property stored within as these often contain expensive items such as lawn mowers, power tools and sports equipment. Use good quality locks and fit internal grills to the windows.

· People should mark their belongings – this will make them less attractive to steal and make it more difficult for them to be sold on.

· Mark your property with your postcode and house number in a way which is permanent and clearly visible. Register your property online at
www.immobilise.com

In relation to parked vehicles – vehicles should be left locked and secure, with items out of view. Satellite navigation devices, car audio equipment, cameras, handbags and laptops should be removed from the vehicle entirely.

By taking simple security measures householders can help avoid becoming a victim of crime.

Anyone with information about thieves operating in the area or who has seen suspicious activity should contact Norfolk Constabulary on 101 or Crimestoppers, anonymously, on 0800 555 111.

Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Church Room. The agenda is published on the noticeboards on Bakers Arms Green and Johnson’s Street before the meeting. During the meeting, there is an opportunity for the public to comment on planning applications or any other items they wish to bring to the notice of the Council. Meetings are open to the public and you are most welcome to attend.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday 4th March 2014
Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

